
MINUTES 
ANNUAL MEETING 

WILKINSON WOODS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 
April 4, 2023 

  
The Annual Meeting was held at the community room at the library.  A list of those attending is 
available. 
  
The meeting was called to order at 7:00. 
  
Brenda Ciccerelli had asked Brandon Ortiz from Leon County Sheriff Department to give a 
presentation on setting up a community crime watch, which he explained thoroughly.  She asked 
those who are interested in participating to leave their names for her to contact. 
  
Old Business:  President Mike Buckley addressed complaints about the county's work putting 
gravel on our road.  Residents are complaining, and Mike agreed, that the work was done 
properly from Meridale to Quentin Kelley's property; from there to the pavement there was no 
road base and  the gravel was spread skimpily.  He had met with the county engineer who told 
him the work was complete and reminded him that the work had been done at no cost to the 
community. 
  
Even though the road has been graveled, the school bus system is still refusing to pick up 
students on rainy days.  Mike suggested that parents contact our county commissioner Bill 
Proctor. 
  
Speeding and aggressive driving causing damage to the road continues to be a problem.  Mike is 
studying ways to enforce speed limits. 
  
Board members are rotating using the tractor to maintain the roads.  Fill dirt is needed on chronic 
problem spots on Felicia Lane and the end of Christina Road. 
  
Arrangements have been made to install a security camera but the board is still looking for an 
electrician to sign off on the work. 
  
New Business:   A vacancy on the board of directors was created by the resignation of Kris 
Lonkani.  Nominations were opened from the floor, Todd Challus was the only nominee and was 
duly elected. 
  
The board members convened to choose officers, all current officers indicated willingness to 
serve another year. 
  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
  
Judith Stricklin, Secretary 


